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Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
January 12, 2011    -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of December 8, 2010 meeting   (attached)
2. ETMD Priorities 
· Trail Operations – Bob H

i. Making the Most of the Trail 

· Snowmobiles – Presentation by Don Roux; former President SnoGoers

· ATV enforcement – Presentation by Rick LaFlamme, IF&W Game Warden
· Parking – Additional Parking for Arundel – John A, Tad R

· Welcome new ETMD Reps 

· OOB  -    Rep: Jason Webber, Recreation Director

· OOB  -   Alternate:  Bill Robertson, Public Works Director
· Arundel - Alternate: Jenn Dumas, Recreation Director 

· Saco -     Alternate:  John Sherman, Deputy Director, Parks & Recreation
3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)   Bob H / Carole B
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00 -  Bob H / Carole B
i. Status

ii. Next Steps 
· Kennebunk – Arundel – Biddeford   - Bob H / Carole B
i. Next Steps (Many covered under Trail Operations Above)

ii. Turnpike Bridge
· Scarborough Funding Request  - Bruce G

i. Status   
4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?  
5. Next Meeting – February 9, 2011
6.  Adjourn
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Meeting Notes of 8 December 2010
Kennebunk Town Hall

Trustee Attendance:

Kittery 

Suzanne Patrakis

Elliot 


-

S. Berwick 

Anita Rosencrantz 

N. Berwick

-

Wells 


-
Kennebunk

Mike Claus

Arundel

Tad Redway, Vice President 
 

Biddeford

Dan Letellier, Treasurer 
Saco


Bob Hamblen, President 

Old Orchard Beach
- 

Scarborough

Bruce Gullifer  
South Portland

-

ETA 1


John Andrews, Secretary
ETA 2


-
ETA 3


-

Executive Director 

Unable to attend

Guests

Jenn Dumas, Arundel Recreation Director
Rep. Paul Bennett, Kennebunk

1. At 8:40 a.m. President Hamblen called the meeting to order.   

2. Mr. Letellier moved, Ms. Rosencrantz 2nd accepting the November minutes. Unanimously approved except for Mr. Andrews who abstained for missing meeting.

3. President Hamblen suggested we begin the meeting with a presentation by Arundel Recreation Director, Ms. Jenn Dumas.  She began by urging us to plan for year round ET use.  She asked for approval to develop a children’s activity based upon a Vermont story walk, for which she circulated handouts. She passed around a Vermont hardcover book developed for its story walk. Children begin their story walk by doing the activity on page 1, then do the activity on page 2.  Because the project would require installing signs on posts, it was noted that both Unitil and Dig Safe must be notified prior to any post installations.  Mr. Letellier moved, Mr. Gullifer seconded, that ETMD endorse the offer by Ms. Dumas to develop a story walk along the ET in Arundel.  Unanimously approved.  

Ms. Dumas pointed out that parking is needed to bring children to the ET.  During a discussion of an understanding that the Rush family, owners of land beside the ET on Limerick Road, are interested is supporting parking on its empty house lot it was agreed that Mr. Andrews, representing the non-profit ETA, would contact the family. Mr. Andrews announced that he and Mr. Letellier would be meeting Mr. Peter C. Mourouras, part owner of 62-acres with an understood 350-foot frontage on Mountain Road that extends to the far side of the ET. 

Mr. Redway announced that residents like to skate on a pond near the ET.  He asked for support to install benches on the ET where users could change into skates, skis or snowshoes.  Mr. Gullifer moved, Mr. Redway seconded, that ETMD support the installation of benches for that purpose on the ET.    Move that ETMD accept Bruce; 2nd Tad  Arundel donate for users to change into skis and snowshoes.   Unanimous.    Move Dan move Claus 2nd   Accepted story walk; Unanimous.   

Mr. Gullifer recommended that ETMD develop safety and maintenance standards to ensure uniformity along the trail, and always work with Unitil:    Accepted by consensus. 

4. Rep. Bennet asked how to increase ET use and how to grow tourist use.  (This was supported two days later in a meeting with MaineDOT’s Bike-Ped Program Manager Dan Stewart. Mr. Stewarts wants to add direction signs on Rte. 1 and Rte 111 guiding people to the Kennebunk-Arundel-Biddeford segment.) 

5. Trustees began a trail signage dialog with many suggestions and questions.  Among them:  Should we mark town lines on the trail?  Yes, to help users find themselves and to maximize communication with public safety personnel.  Should the ET have mile markers?  Yes, but we must define mile 0.  Consensus was mile 0 should probably be Casco Bay where more permanently known trail exists.  It was agreed to ask Mr. Bob LaNigra for his cost data for mile marking signs.  Other signs that might be added are the ECGA mileage signs that give the miles to Calais and to Key West.  Mr. Andrews reported that ECGA is planning to donate a few such signs, understood to have been funded by ECGA next president Dave Read.

6. Trustees then discussed the history of ET kiosks and who created their panels.  Mr. Andrews reported that ETA had provided content for the three Scarborough kiosks, and had applied a donation to purchase the material that was assembled by Scarborough DPW.  Should panel space be reserved for panels by local land trusts, historic societies, and conservation commissions.  Members commented that panels might provide information to local trail-related businesses such as ice cream shops.  

Mr. Letellier moved, Mr. Redway seconded, that ETMD appoint three subcommittee chairs with Executive Director Brush a de facto member of all committees:

· Sign committee chaired by Mr. Redway with Mr. LaNigra a member.

· Kiosk committee chaired by Mr. Hamblen.

· Trail Maintenance Committee chaired by Mr. Gullifer

Unanimously accepted.

7. Mr. Andrews moved that ETMD ask Unitil for permission for snowmobiles to use trail. During a dialog about the discussion;  he agreed to withdraw his motion until after the January meeting when Mr. Andrews was asked to invite snowmobile club representatives to describe their vision for how such access would work and how reckless operation by a few could be controlled.   Mr. Andrews offered to invite representatives of either Maine Snowmobile Association or Sanford’s SnoGoers Club to attend. 

8. At 9:52 Mr. Redway moved adjournment, 2nd by Mr. Gullifer.  Unanimously approved. 

9. Next meeting:  12 January 2011.

Respectfully submitted,
John Andrews, ETMD Secretary, 

8 December  2010
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